

## Edge Hill Academy

Sycamore Road, Stapenhill, Burton-on-Trent, Staffs DE15 9NX Telephone: 01283 247440

Website: www.edgehilljuniorschool.co.uk

Email: headteacher@edgehill.fierte.org

Headteacher: Dr Mike Mander EdD.MA.BA (Hons).PGCE.

Dear Parents and carers

## Year 3 Admissions 2022

This letter is to confirm the arrangements for your child's induction into Edge Hill in September 2022.

Year 3 class teachers will visit Violet Way on a number of occasions this term to meet the children and discuss the classes with Year 2 teachers.

On Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> June all parents of prospective Year 3 children are invited to a meeting at Edge Hill Academy at 6.30 p.m. This will give you an opportunity to find out about Edge Hill, ask guestions and meet your child's new class teacher.

There will be displays of school uniform and you will be able to purchase any items of uniform you need. We will also have a presentation and display from our dinner provider and refreshments will be available.

It would be appreciated, if at all possible that children did not accompany you on this occasion. The children would have already met their class teacher and will also have the opportunity to come to Edge Hill on the  $30^{th}$  June during the afternoon and on Tuesday  $5^{th}$  July 2020 from 9.30 to 1.15pm.

During the visit to school on  $5^{th}$  July children will have the opportunity to stay for dinner. They may stay for a school dinner or bring packed lunches if they wish to.

We will also be holding an Open Morning for Y2 parents on Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> June starting at 9.15am. I will provide further information at the parents meeting on 14<sup>th</sup> June about this. If you are unable to attend any of these and would like to meet your child's new teacher please contact school to make arrangements for this.

This is an exciting time for the children, although some can be anxious about starting a new school. I can assure you we will do all we can to make the transition as smooth as possible.

In the meantime, if you have any concerns or problems please do not hesitate to contact school. I look forward to meeting you on the  $14^{th}$  June

Yours sincerely

Dr Mike Mander Headteacher

LOtC Mark (Silver)



